
	HTBA Quarterly Meeting
Q4 2024
	11/19/2024
7:00PM
Zoom & 48 Hamilton Terrace



	Meeting called by:
	President Matthew Davies Miller
	Type of meeting:
	Quarterly Meeting

	Facilitator:
	Liz Wolfe
	
	

	Board Members Present: 
	
 President: Matthew Davies Miller          Vice President: Josh Dunn 
 Treasurer: Liz Wolfe                              Secretary: Brandon Marshall 
 Member-at-large: Marisol Montoya       



Report of Officers
	President’s Report
	Presenter:
	Matt Davies Miller
	


This meeting was held mostly as a summary of our summer and Fall events, as a thank you to those who helped, and to put our winter Tree Decorating and Caroling events on the radar. 
Hi Neighbor Day was a success!! We broke even on the budget!
We are looking to continue hosting Hi Neighbor Day in the late summer/early Fall.
We want to push to have more events per year, but everything is volunteer based. We will look into organizing parties in neighbor’s homes and also to the garden level and backyard of Children’s Art Carnival.

Neighbor News:
Liz’s father who lived in Pittsburg for decades (1960) moved to cincinnati, so a big development for Liz’s family.
Marisol has been in her grad program for 3 years, but has been in her midwife program since the beginning of the year and is now baby-catching! About 15 babies so far.
Laura’s son and his wife are in 7 months of pregnancy.
Matt’s Grandma passed away, but luckily, he was able to visit her and visit family within the past two weeks.
Baby Zev is crawling around like a wild animal.
Monica found out her product for Planned Parenthood won an Anthem Award for Telehealth services!

	[bookmark: bookmark=id.30j0zll][bookmark: bookmark=id.gjdgxs]Treasurer’s Report
	Presenter:
	Liz Wolfe


The balance in the account is $8837.68. 
$591.37 of income from donations around Hi Neighbor Day.
We spent:
$183 in food
$100 in supplies
$313 for Wix
Total spent in recent time: $741.18, mostly for our wix membership.





	[bookmark: bookmark=id.3dy6vkm][bookmark: bookmark=id.tyjcwt]New Business
	[bookmark: _heading=h.1t3h5sf]Presenter:
	Matt Davies Miller


[bookmark: _heading=h.4d34og8] NYPD increased patrols near the Starbucks on 145th after the daytime shooting.
We are in contact with our precinct representative, looking to have a representative from HTBA attend precinct meetings.
We are also looking into organizing a conflict de-escalation self-defense class for neighbors that are interested.

Halloween!
Trick or Streets was a success, we will do that again.
Amazing weather, amazing turnout.
There was Candy painting, and a former neighbor brought a grill and they sold hotdogs and other food.
Children’s Art Carnival also hosted an event.

We are working on getting more information on the status of the Church on 141st and HT very soon.

We want to urge everyone to send 311 messages about our Speed Bump to get it raised/get a new one to be more in line with the street.

The next meeting will be where we collect nominations for the two Board positions that are up for relection: President and Treasurer.

Our Christmas Tree decorating will be on December 5th at 6:00pm!!

	[bookmark: bookmark=id.1ksv4uv][bookmark: bookmark=id.35nkun2][bookmark: _heading=h.44sinio]Community Forum
	[bookmark: _heading=h.2jxsxqh]Presenter:
	William Geddes


[bookmark: _heading=h.z337ya]Discussion:
Karen Asner to maybe be community chair to continue to represent our block to get more info on 141 church.

Some neighbors feel that the nearby section of Saint Nicholas Avenue between 141st and 145th is not lit up well at night and that maybe more of us should mention it to the city.


 
